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Renee Levesque, Birdwing Scribe 

The first meeting of the New Year was a lively and energetic one.  Perhaps because we had not met 

since November, we had a lot to say.  We had a full agenda which, at times, lent itself to animated 

discussion.  There were occasions when we all spoke at the same time and Dick Tafel, Chair, had to call 

us to order.  Marc Buchanan said his ears hurt by the end of the meeting ς it was that sort of meeting! 

OFO Certificate:  Vic Rizzo, as our special guest, was presented with an Ontario Field Ornithologist (OFO) 

Certificate of Appreciation for hosting birders who came to see the Brambling which paid a visit to his 

yard in November 2014.  Vic was one of 13 people in 2015 to receive a certificate.  Every year, OFO pays 

tribute to individuals and organizations for their contribution to the birds and the birding community in 

Ontario.  If you know of someone who provides access to a rare bird or assists birders in some way, you 

can send your nomination through the OFO website or by email to Ken Burrell at kenneth.gd. 

burrell@gmail.com.    

!ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ōŀŎƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƭƭΣ ±ƛŎΩǎ ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ƘƛƳ ōȅ ŀ ŎƛǊŎǳƛǘƻǳǎ ǊƻǳǘŜΦ  

When Dick was visiting his granddaughter, Kerri, in Markham over the Christmas holidays, she gave him 

the certifiŎŀǘŜ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ ±ƛŎΦ  Iƻǿ ŘƛŘ ǎƘŜ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛǘΚ  ²ŜƭƭΣ ǘǳǊƴǎ ƻǳǘ ǎƘŜ ƛǎ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ YŜƴ .ǳǊǊŜƭƭΩǎ 

Vic, his plaque and the Brambling, photos by Renee Levesque 



girlfriend who somehow determined Kerri is the granddaughter of Dick.  So although Vic was not at the 

presentation back in the fall when Ken presented the awards, he is but four handshakes away from Ken! 

Vic presented quite a humorous rendition of the experience of hosting birders and photographers who 

ŎŀƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŦŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƛŘŜΦ  !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƘŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Ƙƻǎǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀ 

rare bird visit his large bird-friendly yard with its many plants and trees and shrubs and feeders, he 

ƴŜǾŜǊǘƘŜƭŜǎǎ ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ άŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜέΦ   Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŎŀǎŜ ƻŦ ƴƻǘ ǊŜŀƭƛȊƛƴƎ Ƨǳǎǘ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ 

birders there are who want to see a rare bird.  

Birds Seen in Last Month:  As we always do, we began our 

meeting by naming ourselves and then two birds we saw in 

the last month.  The New Year is off to a good start - all of us 

remembered our names and we saw some very interesting 

birds for this time of the year, ōƛǊŘǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ǎŜŜ in 

the winter.  Matt and Ray Walter had a Gray Catbird at their 

feeder in Thibeault Terrace, and although it did not stay for 

long, Matt got a great photo of it, as seen at right.  An 

American Robin and a male Northern Cardinal were seen by 

Dick and Renee Levesque on Pinewood Crescent.  Kaye 

Edmonds had a male cardinal at her feeder and according to 

eBird, others have 

seen at least a 

couple of 

cardinals, male 

and female, in 

West Ferris.  

Another rare bird 

for our area is a 

Red-bellied Woodpecker (seen at left) which has 

been at the feeders in Luanne ChownsΩ North Bay 

backyard for the last month.    

Other rare winter birds for our area include two White-

crowned Sparrows seen by Brent Turcotte at his North Bay 

feeder and Song Sparrows seen by Vic in his yard.  Dark-

ŜȅŜŘ WǳƴŎƻǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǘ aŀǘǘ ŀƴŘ wŀȅΩǎ ŦŜŜŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ 

Tree Sparrows have been seen by some.   Golden-crowned 

Kinglets have been seen by Lori Anderson in the bush near 

her farm in Chisholm Township.   And the Doug Pattersons 

have a Common Grackle at their feeder. 

Photo by Matt Walter 

Photo by Gary Chowns 



As Dick reported in his January Bird Bash report, Barbara Stewart saw Trumpeter Swans near 

Magnetewan, as well as Wild Turkeys (see below). 

Lori has a flock of about 60 Snow Buntings at her place and Matt has about 100 Bohemian Waxwings in 

his area.  Evening Grosbeaks have also been seen in large flocks, in Mattawa by the Doug Pattersons and 

near the university in the vicinity of College Drive and Cedar Heights by Renee.  Gray Jays have also been 

spotted in this area, on Larocque Road.  

Flocks of Common Redpolls, some Pine Grosbeaks, some Purple Finches, and some American Goldfinch 

have been seen, as well as Pine Siskins.  The latter were seen by Lori and KŜƴ DƻǿƛƴƎ ŀǘ [ƻǊƛΩǎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ 

near Mattawa, mixed in with the redpolls.  Vic is the only one to have seen any crossbills, White-winged 

Crossbills near Widdifield Station Road.  And Renee has had a Brown Creeper at her place (see below.)   

Photo by Rose McClelland 

Photo by Linda Stoner 



 

Blue Jays go through bird seed rather voraciously and are keeping the tŀǘǘŜǊǎƻƴǎΩ Evening Grosbeaks at 

bay.  And then there is the ever-faithful Black-capped Chickadee (below) which stays year-round, 

providing winter entertainment for feeder watchers.  In fact, Doug Jr. feels it should be voted /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ 

National Bird, although he has not yet voted.   

Woodpeckers seen other than the Red-bellied include Hairy, Downy, 

and Pileated.   For some, like Marc, who lives on Lake Nipissing, 

ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ŀ IŀƛǊȅ ŀǘ Ƙƛǎ ŦŜŜŘŜǊ ƛǎ ŀ ǘǊŜŀǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƻŦǘŜƴ ƎŜǘ 

woodpeckers.  Dick pointed out that North Bay is known for its high 

number of Hairy Woodpeckers. 

Other birds seen in January include Ruffed Grouse, Mourning Doves, 

White-breasted and Red-breasted Nuthatches, the latter in seemingly 

greater numbers than usual this winter, American Crows and 

Common Ravens. 

No one reported seeing any owls, although Dick, Renee and Brent saw 

a Snowy Owl at the waterfront during the December bird count.  One 

was reported on eBird in January in downtown Powassan and Angela 

and Gary Martin saw one on Hwy 64 near Verner during the January 

Bird Bash.  The Pattersons hear a Barred Owl near their place in 

Mattawa, but have not yet seen it, unlike last year when one stayed 

around their yard for months. 

Photo by Renee Levesque 

Photo by Kaye Edmonds 


